
 

Re: Proposed Extension of Suffolk County Sewer District #3 (Southwest) to Provide Sewer Service 

to Carleton Avenue, Central Islip from Suffolk Avenue to Smith Street 

 

Dear Property Owner: 
 
You are receiving this letter because our records indicate that you are the Owner of the  property 

in the above referenced sewer extension area.  When the Project is completed, you will have the 

ability to connect to the proposed sewer system, thereby relieving you of certain limitations on the 

use of your property contained in the Suffolk County Sanitary Code and possibly, enhancing your 

property value. 

 

In order for the engineers to better understand how to connect the referenced property to the 

proposed sewer system, the County and Town are requesting permission to schedule an engineer’s 

site visit to the property to confirm the location of the existing sanitary disposal system that serves 

the property.  This brief site visit will be conducted during normal business hours and at the 

convenience of the property owner. 

 

Public health COVID concerns will limit the number of people and provide for an exterior 

inspection only.  Accordingly, please contact Town of Islip Constituent Services, at (631) 224-

5380 to arrange for a pre-scheduled site visit or email at CarletonAveSewer@islipny.gov.  An 

engineer will then contact you to arrange a day and time for the inspection. 

 

We are committed to make it as easy as possible to properly connect the referenced property to the 

proposed sewer system.  Please do not hesitate to reach out to us with your questions. 

 

Regards, 

mailto:CarletonAveSewer@islipny.gov

